
 

 

June 24, 2021 

 

VIA ECF 

Honorable Brian M. Cogan 

United States District Court 

Eastern District of New York 

225 Cadman Plaza East 

Brooklyn, New York 11201 

Re: Securities and Exchange Commission v. Platinum Management (NY) LLC, 

Civil Case No. 1:16-cv-06848-BMC        

Dear Judge Cogan: 

We write as counsel to Melanie L. Cyganowski, as Receiver (the “Receiver”) in the 

above-captioned matter, in response to Your Honor’s inquiry of June 23, 2021 with respect to 

our letter of June 22, 2021, Dkt. No. 569, and Mark A. Nordlicht’s letter of June 23, 2021, Dkt. 

No. 570.  The Receiver respectfully rests on her letter of June 22 as her request for relief and 

does not intend to file further papers.  As such, we would expect, in accordance with Your 

Honor’s instructions, that Mr. Nordlicht will respond to our letter within 14 days. 

Thank you for your continued courtesies and consideration of these matters. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

/s/ Erik B. Weinick 

Erik B. Weinick 

 

 

cc: Scott Krinsky, Esq. (Bankruptcy counsel to Mark Nordlicht) 
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